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Part of the Parker Brothers Memorial 
Funeral Home Family

www.parkerbrosmemorial.com

Complete Pre-Arrangement Services
Burial And Cremation Services

Newly Renovated Facility

Thomas M. Barber Funeral Home
Petersburgh, NY  12138

518-658-3751

TIM GIUMARRA
Logging & Excavation

Cherry Plain, NY

(518) 658-3343

Established 1998 • New York State Certified and Insured

• Gravel
• Stone
• Topsoil

• Poured Concrete Foundations
• Land Clearing
• All Sitework

Sweeney’s 
Tree & Land Management

“Managing timberlands 
to insure an everlasting forest” 

Forest management plans
Timber appraisal

Timber harvesting
(518) 428 9164

Licensed in New York and Massachusetts

American Legion
Taconic Valley Post 937

Serving Veterans 
and our Community

We invite you to join us!

Contact us for more information
518.658.9525 • www.nypost937.org

All veterans who honorably served are eligible to join

HANSON
WELL DRILLING & PUMP CO., INC.
New Installations • Repairs • Service Calls

$100 OFF 
Any 6” Drilled Well

$25 OFF Any Service Call
with this coupon
offer expires 6/30/21

477-4127 or 800-292-7645
Route 20, Nassau, NY

• Water Wells• Water Wells
• • Hydro FracturingHydro Fracturing
• Water Pumps• Water Pumps
• Submersible • Submersible 
   & Jet Pumps   & Jet Pumps

Taconic Valley News

Route 22  •  Stephentown, Route 22  •  Stephentown, NY  •NY  •    Just South of LightJust South of Light

GARDNER’S GARDNER’S Coffee ShoppeCoffee Shoppe

• Homemade Soups 
• Biscuits & Sausage Gravy
• Belgian Waffles
• Fresh Fish Fry
• Club Sandwiches
• Sweet Potato Fries

Free Wi-Fi

The Dining Room Is Open Wednesday, Thursday and 
Friday 7:30 am to 4 pm, Saturday & Sunday 7:30 to 3 pm

518-733-6700518-733-6700

GENE’S 
SEPTIC
674-5223

Since 1966

BERLIN CENTRAL SCHOOL
New Bus Garage Officially Open

The ribbon was officially cut on the new Transportation Facility for the Berlin Central 
School District on Saturday morning, May 1. The building was part of the major Capital 
Improvement Project approved by voters that saw large amounts of renovations to both 
schools and new athletic facilities as well. Brand new repair bays, offices, supply areas 
and a driver’s room are featured. Here Bus Driver Shawna Saunders, Dispatcher Layla 
Davis, Transportation Supervisor Jeaneatte Alderman, Head Mechanic Rick Wagar, Bus 
Aid Caren Alderman and Driver Debbie Maxon sit around the table in the new drivers’ 
room. Ms. Maxon said it is such an improvement over what they had. She also added at 
the ceremony, “I refused to retire until I could see and work in this beautiful facility.”  
Photo by Doug La Rocque.

STEPHENTOWN
Library Doors Are Open

The Stephentown Library is open for in-person visits with no appointment nec-
essary, Monday through Saturday. A maximum of 10 people at one time will be 
allowed in the building. All patrons will be required to wear a mask and maintain 
social distancing. SML will continue to offer curbside services for all patrons who 
wish to use the service.
Stephentown Summer Camp Camper Applications Available

The Town of Stephentown and the Stephentown Library are pleased to 
announce that In-person Summer Camp will be held for Stephentown Residents 
this summer. Space will be limited due to COVID-19 precautions. Applications 
will be available at the Stephentown Library beginning May 1. Applications are 
also online at www.stephentownlibrary.org for download. Applications are due 
back to the library by June 18, but please get them to us as soon as possible to 
reserve your child’s spot. Questions? Please email camp@stephentownlibrary.org 
or follow our camp Facebook page called Stephentown Youth Committee.

Stephentown Summer Camp is accepting applications for Senior Counselors, 
Junior Counselors and Volunteers.

Beginning May 1, teens are invited to apply for various counselor positions at 
the Stephentown Summer Camp. Applications must be submitted online. Go to 
www.stephentownlibrary.org to submit your application today.

PETERSBURGH
Those Famous 

Little Hot 
Dogs Are Back

The Petersburgh Fire Auxil-
iary is again holding its annual 
Hot Dog Charlie’s Fundraiser 
on Friday, May 21. Pre-orders 
must be in prior to May 20. The 
cost is $15 a dozen or $8 for a 
half dozen. Place your order by 
calling Janet Snyder at 518-339-
7311.

Pick up will be at the Fire 
Station starting at 4 pm. Social 
distancing will be in place and a 
mask must be worn.

STEPHENTOWN
Cleanup Days 2021 

Starting on May 17 bring proof of resi-
dency and a non-perishable food item for the 
Stephentown Food Pantry and you can pick up a 
free ticket for the Stephentown Transfer Station.

These tickets are available from the 
Stephentown Memorial Library Monday 
through Thursday from noon to 6 pm, 
Friday from noon to 5 pm and Saturday 
from 10 am to 2 pm.

Tickets are available at the Town Hall Mon-
days, Wednesdays and Fridays 5 to 7 pm, or 
Tuesdays from 10 am to 1 pm.

These Transfer Station tickets can be used 
any Monday, Wednesday, Friday or Satur-
day during the weeks of June 14 and 21. No 
garbage or hazardous waste is allowed with 
these cleanup tickets, and they are limited to 
one per household.


